MINUTES OF MEETING OF EAST STOKE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 19TH JUNE 2003.

PRESENT



Barry Quinn  -  Chairman






Simon Cross  -  Vice Chairman

Tib Axon






Sara Grayson






Malcolm Shakesby – County Councillor 

Liz Rudd – District Councillor

APOLOGIES



Neil Child






Adrian Cullinane

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME

There were no members of the public in attendance.

MINUTES

The Minutes of the last meeting held on 22nd May as already circulated were signed as a correct record.

MATTERS ARISING

1. J. Wareham – Siting of Mobile Home – Nothing further to report and unless there were any issues arising from planning meeting held on 29th May the matter was considered closed.

2. Housing Needs Survey - The Chairman confirmed he had communicated with Andy Lloyd again and a new questionnaire appropriate for East Stoke was being distributed to each household. This would be by post funded by PDC and with a return date of 31 July.  Malcolm Shakesby reported that he had attended a PDC Workshop on affordable housing and stressed that many local young people aspired to affordable housing to buy not social housing. There was concern that the latter could lead to problem families from outside of East Stoke being brought in. The use of Occupancy Agreements was essential to keep the properties for local people. There must be careful monitoring of the returns by the Parish Council to confirm there is a real need. The council thought that a test case for planning consent for affordable housing for local young people to buy was a good idea as there had been very little such building in the last 25years.

3. Middlefield Play Area  -  The Chairman informed the meeting that he had the spoken to the Chairman of MCG that day and confirmed that fund raising had not yet commenced. Since the Lottery grant was limited to £5,000 they were a long way short of the target to achieve the desired playground equipment.   He had contacted PDC to get a letter of intent over renewing the lease of the area at a peppercorn rent without committing the Parish Council. This letter would be used to support the Lottery grant application it was also reported that the PDC contractors had not yet carried out the repairs to the fencing. A meeting with MCG was to be arranged to consider the way ahead and form a sub-committee in order to progress matters.

4. Monkey World  -  Malcolm Shakesby gave an update on the position from the planning meeting on 29th May. The key issue being the deferral of the hospital application until the correct scale plans were produced. He also stated that he had requested transport monitoring on the C6 on the approaches from both north and south. There was brief discussion on the press articles on the petition raised by the Cronins to gather support for the Animal Hospital. The Parish Council view was that if the hospital was such a key issue for animal welfare, why was the planning application not given a higher priority within the batch recently submitted by Monkey World? It was also not stated in the press article why the veterinary hospital at Winfrith was not used for the operations referred to. Whilst the Council were of the opinion that Mr Cronin’s actions were undermining the democratic planning process it was agreed not to comment on the press articles and await the outcome of this month’s planning meeting.

5. Footpath – Nothing further to report, matter closed.

6. Footpath along A352  -  Nothing further to report, matter closed.

7. Rent of Parish Land  -  Nothing further to report, matter closed.

8. Periodic Electoral Review  -  A letter had been sent by the Chairman to DCC reflecting the views of the Parish Council discussed at the last meeting. A reply had not been received by the time the clerk went on holiday but Malcolm Shakesby advised that the Conservative members of DCC had decided not to support the objections and concerns raised. Therefore East Stoke would become part of Purbeck Hills division. It was agreed that the Chairman would raise the objections with the Boundary Commission and also discuss with the leader of the Conservatives at DCC. 

9. Allianz Cornhill Insurance – Renewal certificate received and posted on the Village Hall notice board.

10. Planning Procedures meeting -Tuesday 24th June at PDC.  The Chairman and Clerk were unable to attend due to work/holidays but Neil Child, Sara Grayson and Andy Saunders still hope to attend.   

11. DAPTC meeting - 4th June.  The Chairman and Vice Chairman were unable to attend due to work/holidays. Discuss with the Clerk at next meeting.

12. Good Councillor Guide.  The Chairman had read this and found it to be a very useful handbook, he has passed to Andy Saunders. Awaiting response to request for additional copies from DAPTC. 

13. Cultural Strategy Questionnaire - The Chairman had completed this based on discussion at the last meeting and returned to Mark Sturgess at PDC.

14. Parish Plans  -  The Chairman addressed this topic under item d on the agenda for the meeting. 

15. Neighbouring Parish Council Liaison Meeting - Nothing further to report at this stage but first meeting not likely to be before September. There was concern that the initiative may be overtaken by events given the proposed boundary change.

PLANNING APPLICATIONS

App No
Applicant
Description
Decision

6/2003/429  
Mr and Mrs K Chapple, 

Hethfeldon
Rear Utility Room
No objections



6/2003/436
Mr L Humphrey

23 Middlefield
Extension to form bedroom, bathroom and kitchen
No objections

6/2003/440
MoD
Construction of 6 troop Shelters
No objections

6/2003/498
Mr and Mrs R Humble-Smith, Rushton House
Erection of attached garage, workshop space and covered link
No objections provided used for purpose intended.

PAST PLANNING

There were no past planning decisions to report other than the deferral of the Monkey World Hospital application.

BUSINESS OF MEETING

1. Accounts - The accounts presented in the book for year ended 31st March 2003 were approved and signed. The clerk has a review meeting with Peter Sills with regard to internal audit on 1st July. The Vice Chairman asked about recompense for this service, the Chairman will discuss with the clerk.

2. District and County Councillor’s Reports – The proposal by Malcolm Shakesby for the District and County Councillors to provide a report to the Parish Council as an agenda item was agreed by Liz Rudd.

3. Countryside Agency – A new map has been issued by the Countryside Agency incorporating changes recommended following the consultation last year. The Chairman undertook to compare with the original version.

4. Parish Plans  -  The Chairman provided a summary of the background to Parish Plans and some thoughts as to areas that could be developed. Copies have been distributed to Councillors not in attendance for consideration and a vote on whether to progress this issue will be taken at the next meeting. In the interim it was agreed that updating the Village History pamphlet would be a good project to undertake and Sara Grayson has agreed to start transcribing the document onto a computer in preparation.  There was a view that this could then be used as a fundraising tool.

5. Councillor Vacancy – A letter had been received from Graham Craddock of Kemps Hotel expressing an interest in becoming a Parish Councillor. The clerk had replied and the Chairman would contact Mr Cradock to discuss the possibilities.

6. Dorset AONB – A letter had been received regarding Workshop in Wareham. However although it clashed with the timing of the Parish Council meeting Sara Grayson reported that she had attended the exhibition during the day and had contributed to the requests for ideas and suggestions.

7. Safer School Routes – A letter had been received from DCC regarding safer routes to schools. This together with the Safety Camera leaflets was left in the hall. A copy was also placed in the Bus Shelter. 

8. CAB – The poster and invitation to attend the AGM of the CAB was discussed. There were no expressions of interest in attending.

9. Tree Works - A letter had been received from PDC regarding the procedure for tree works. This was considered irrelevant for most such work within the Parish as previous queries raised by both the Chairman and Vice Chairman had shown there to be no protected trees in East Stoke.

FINANCE

DAPTC – New Councillor training Andy Saunders £5 

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1. War Memorial – Tib Axon reported that the one of the posts installed to protect the War Memorial had been broken off and a post meeting inspection showed that a second had been badly damage and poorly repaired. The Chairman commented that he had noticed this previously and thought it could have been caused by the scaffolding contractors during the removal of the scaffolding from the tower. Sara Grayson undertook to discuss with Mrs Gathercole.

2. Level Crossing - Sara Grayson reported that there had been complaints from residents over vehicles sounding their horns late at night and in the early hours to attract the attention of the Gatekeeper. Tib Axon reported that this was at one time the procedure advised by Railtrack after the bell for this purpose was removed. Liz Rudd advised that letters should be submitted to the successor organisation to Railtrack. The Parish Clerk will address this and Sara Grayson will suggest to the residents that they do the same.

3. Holme Lane sign and Fingerpost – There had been no further progress on this and the Chairman would follow up with PDC/DCC.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

17th July 2003.

Chairman

Date:……………………………..

